
2023: Our 155th Year as Morrow County’s Catholic Community
Catholic Church of the Sacred Hearts

4680 U.S. Highway 42, Cardington, Ohio 43315

419-946-3611
Web site: www.sacredheartschurch.org
E-mail: sacredheartschurch@gmail.com

In an emergency
when there is an immediate need for a priest, please call

740-341-5681

Masses

Parish Office Hours
Monday CLOSED
Tuesday 9:30 am-1:30 pm
Wednesday 9:30 am-1:30 pm
Thursday 9:30 am-1:30 pm
Friday 9:30 am-1:30 pm

Parish Staff

Fr. Edward T. Shikina 
Pastor

Fr. Seth Keller 
Parochial Vicar

Sunday 
Saturday: 4:30 pm (Sunday Vigil);  

Sunday: 9:00 am

Weekdays 
Tuesday: 6:00 pm 

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday: 8:45 am 
First Saturday: 8:45 am

Holydays of Obligation 
See bulletin.

Confession 
Saturday: 3:30-4:15 pm

Eucharistic Adoration 
First Saturday of every month, 

9:15 am-3:15 pm



CATHOLIC CHURCH OF THE SACRED HEARTS	 CARDINGTON, OHIO

August 5/6, 2023
The Transfiguration Of The Lord

MASSES THIS WEEK

Saturday, 4:30 p.m.
Sunday, 9:00 a.m.	 Pro Populo
Tuesday, 6:00 p.m.	 The Sharp Family
Wednesday, 8:45 a.m.	 +Belissa Sherman
Thursday, 8:45 a.m.	 +Chris Kaposie
Friday, 8:45 a.m.	 +Ron Nixon

MASSES THIS WEEK

LECTORS
Sat. 8/5	 Michelle LaBarge
Sun. 8/6	 Flo Horton
Sat. 8/12	 Roxanne Humphrey
Sun. 8/13	 Kevin Tebbe

ALTAR SERVERS
Sat. 8/5
Sun. 8/6	 Josh Goers
Sat. 8/12
Sun. 8/13	 Josh Goers, Garrett Reeve

EMHCs
Sun. 8/6	 Will Schindley

SACRISTANS
Sat. 8/5	 Joanne Bower
Sun. 8/6	 Jackie Wagner
Sat. 8/12	 Stephanie Zmuda
Sun. 8/13	 Carol Ferguson

USHERS
Sat. 8/5	 Jane Heiden
Sun. 8/6
Sat. 8/12	 Jack Christy
Sun. 8/13	 Allen Wagner

COUNTERS
Sun. 8/6	 Soni & Andy Ware, Allen Wagner
Sun. 8/13	 Linda Christy, Ginny & Will Schindley

LINENS FOR AUGUST/SEPTEMBER
Julie Blankenship/Stephanie Zmuda

OFFERTORY JULY 30, 2023
Collection...................................................................$	2,000.00
Online.........................................................................$	 377.14
Total...........................................................................$	2,377.14

FROM THE PASTOR
As I write this, it has been 3 weeks since I arrived at 
the two parishes. I’ve met a lot of people, and while I 
can hardly remember anyone’s name, or not yet match 
names with faces, it has been a grace of God that I do 
not feel overwhelmed. It is also due to your welcome 
and friendliness. You’ve made it easy for me to enjoy 
being at the parishes. I also want to thank the staff and 
volunteers who work hard for the parishes. I can tell 
already that due to your passion, generosity, and work 
ethic, the parishes are humming along. It is all of you, 
staff and parishioners alike who make the parishes great!
In the recent weekday Mass readings, Moses encounters 
the presence of God to converse with Him both on Mt. 
Sinai and in a meeting tent. The meeting tent itself is the 
origin of the word “tabernacle” which we use today to 
house the Blessed Sacrament. The story of Moses depicts 
the Lord manifesting Himself in a particular physical 
place. This Sunday on the Feast of the Transfiguration 
of the Lord, Jesus manifests his divinity to Peter, James, 
and John when he takes them up on a high mountain. 
Again, it is a physical place in which the Lord’s divine 
presence is manifested.
While God can hear our prayers everywhere, we are 
blessed to have physical spaces in which we can enter 
into the presence of God. We can go to our tabernacle 
in our churches and converse with Him in His Real 
Presence in the Blessed Sacrament. Moses could have 
encountered the Lord anywhere, but the Lord instructed 
him to go to those specific places to converse with Him. 
Moses would then leave those spaces with his face so 
radiant from his encounter with the Lord that he would 
have to veil his face so the people could look at him. 
I encourage everyone to make it a habit to take time 
to go to the churches and sit before the tabernacles to 
converse with the Lord. They are physical places and the 
effects upon you will not only be spiritual, but physical. 
You will radiate with God’s grace and other people will 
notice it. At St Mary’s in Marion, the church is usually 
open throughout the day. At Sacred Hearts in Cardington, 
there is a small chapel on the back side of the church. You 
would need a code to get inside outside of business hours 
(the church itself is open during business hours). Please 
call the office to get the code and you are welcome to 
pray in that chapel at any time, day or night.
May God Bless You!
Fr. Ed Shikina

OPPORTUNITY TO HELP: We would like to add additional 
lectors,ushers, servers,counters,sacristans and EMHCs. If you 
are interested in any of these liturgical ministries, call and 
leave your name and phone number with Susan in the parish 
office (419-946-3611) or call Joanne Bower (419-948-0106).



THE TRANSFIGURATION OF THE LORD	 AUGUST 6, 2023

PRAYER LIST: Please remember in your prayers the 
following who have been recommended to our charitable 
concern:
Greg Christian,Caroline Petitti, Linda Christy, Pam Frysinger, 
Wes Ramsey, Patrick Drouhard, Gene Doon, Allen Wagner, 
Hank & Janie Kowalewski, Deanna Kowalewski, Janice 
Middaugh, Stephan Houser, Mahisha Zoulek, James & Lillian 
Joering, Marjorie Armbruster, Johanna Conti, Dalton Sherman, 
Betty Crum, Walter Olsen, Billy Ervin, Judy Manley, Stephen 
Karigithe, Sabina Busto, Patricia (Trish) Thomas, Robin 
Hudson, Barb Dickason, Deanna Cox, Dawn Barranco, Mary 
Jo Fetch, Christa Harvel, Linda Harvey, Donna Spreng, Kyle 
Conley, Dave & Ethel Evans, Sam Harding, Walt Bakle, Barb 
May Wilt, Rose Long, Don Goble, Marian Morgan, Mary 
Ellen Berg, Doyle Rogers, Kathy Tollison

THE HOST GUILD is collecting yard sale items for the 
upcoming Parish Yard Sale on August 10th, 11th and 12th. 
Please bring your clean clothing, toys, kitchen items, small 
furniture, books,games, puzzles,baby items, etc. Please NO 
TV’s, mattresses, computers or upholstered furniture. Please 
label sheets/bedding/tablecloths with size if possible. Drop 
offs are after the weekend Masses at the garage.

Catholic men! Would you like to belong to an active 
group of men who share your faith? You should 
definitely consider joining us here at Sacred Hearts.

S.O.S. SAVING OUR SEMINARIANS:
A Knights of Columbus Project
Thank you to all who are donating after Mass! We will continue 
collecting after each of the weekend Masses until next April. 
As you may know, all money donated goes to our Seminarians 
for their needs. We appreciate your continued support through 
your donations.
Being the Grand Knight of our parish council, I have been 
seeing a lot of new families attending Mass. I am asking those 
Catholic men, if you are a Knight of Columbus,please consider 
transferring your membership to our council. For you men that 
have never joined the Knights of Columbus, please call me at 
740-360-4340, Carl Ferguson. I would be happy to meet you 
and if you are married, meet with your wife also and explain 
why you should consider becoming a Knight. We meet the 
first Wednesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. at Sacred Hearts 
Church.

CHURCH IN LATIN AMERICA: This weekend we take up 
the collection for the Church in Latin America! Many people 
in Latin America and the Caribbean do not have access to 
church programs and ministries because of a rising secular 
culture, rugged rural terrain, and a shortage of ministers. Your 
generosity enables our brothers and sisters in Latin America 
and the Caribbean to share in the life of the Church and grow 
closer to Christ. Please be generous in the special collection! 
To learn more, please visit www.usccb.org/latin-america.

JUBILEE OF ANNIVERSARIES: Couples celebrating 
their 25th, 30th, 35th, 40th, 45th, 50th, 60th (and every year 
thereafter) anniversaries in 2023 are invited to the annual 
Jubilee of Anniversaries in honor of their marriages. Bishop 
Fernandes will celebrate Mass at 2:30 p.m. on Sunday, 
September 10th, at St. John Neumann Church in Sunbury. 
Registration is now open at: https://columbuscatholic.org/
marriage-family/jubilee.

Come join us in Foeller Hall after the 
9:00 a.m. Mass for coffee, doughnuts 
and fellowship.

CHRISTIAN COUNSELING: Jodi Schermerhorn, 
LPCC-S is offering to our parish Roman Catholic and 
nondenominational Christian Counseling. She will offer faith-
based professional counseling services to parishioners and as 
an outreach to our surrounding community. Jodi is licensed 
by the State of Ohio Counselor, Social Worker, Marriage 
and Family Therapist Board and combines standard clinical 
counseling practices with the beliefs, practices, and spirituality 
of our Church to provide a thorough and Christ-centered 
approach to healing. Areas of focus include children ages 3 up, 
Marriage Therapy, Anger, Anxiety, Problem Behavior, Body-
focused repetitive behaviors, Conflict Resolution, Depression, 
Family Systems, Parent Child Relationship, Trauma-focused 
Cognitive Behavioral Therapy. Contact Jodi directly to ask 
about insurance and scheduling:
Email: Jodi@sopcc.org; Phone: 614-442-7650 ext. 08

PARISH MEMBERSHIP: New Members, please contact 
Sacred Hearts Church Office at sacredheartschurch@gmail.
com or by telephone. Present members, please keep our office 
informed of any changes in name,telephone number(s),address 
and family members
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Alum Creek Heating
and Cooling, LLC

866-282-3769 • 419-253-9445
24-hour Service Available

MILLER
LAWN & POWER EQUIPMENT

Toro/Wheelhorse • Honda • Stihl • Simplicity 
Snapper • Walker • Exmark

1299 Harding Highway E. (St. Rt. 309), Marion
www.MillerLP.com

Chuck Miller 740-382-9162

“For those who 
demand quality”

Thomas Faux/Owner
419.210.0745

Construction, Remodeling and Repairs

Knights of Columbus
Sacred Hearts Council 14671

Chartered Nov. 22, 2008 – Meets 1st Wed., 7:00 p.m.
Now’s the time to join your Parish K of C Council!

419-946-3611

440 Center Street
Cardington

419-864-9045
www.GompfFH.com

GompfGompf
Funeral ServiceFuneral Service

DELAWARE 
740-369-4328

customairdelaware.com

Heating and Cooling Company

DELAWARE 
740-369-4328

customairdelaware.com

Heating and Cooling Company

CARDINGTON HOME AND AUTO
117 West Main Street, Cardington
419-864-6035/Fax: 419-864-6045

RON CARSNER
SCOTT CARSNER
RONNIE CARSNER
CHRIS CARSNER

459 Whetstone River Rd. N.
Caledonia, Ohio 43314

Jerry and 
Pat Park

http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/
crosscatholic.org

Your neighborhood repair &
maintenance facility

99 E. Central Avenue, Delaware OH 43015
740.363.7100

www.saintsautoservice.com
Let us know you are a Sacred Hearts parishioner

Scott & Angela Linnane Parishioners

6695 County Rd. 76,
Mount Gilead

Sporting Clays
Weddings • Catering

419-560-3693

419.946.9460

KIM JANICK

AUTO • HOME • LIFE

AGENT

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property  
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Spring�eld, Missouri.

20-009-353101.v1.12.2020

419.946.9460

KIM JANICK

AUTO • HOME • LIFE

AGENT

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property  
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Spring�eld, Missouri.

20-009-353101.v1.12.2020
20-009-353101.v1.12.2020 

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property 
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Springfield, Missouri.

740-382-8658
atom1@roadrunner.com

Atom/Thiel Electric

Safe
Affordable
Gentle
Effective

NO Twisting, Cracking or Popping
State of the art computer spinal analysis & treatment method

235 W. High St. Suite A, Mt. Gilead, OH.

419-253-1234

SAGE CHIROPRACTIC
Mark Zader D.C., M.S.

Franciscan University Alumnus

Mount Gilead 
Massage Therapy

12 W. High St.
Mount Gilead, OH 43338

Phone: 
419-751-7100

Website: 
MountGileadMassage.com

Mary K’s Flowers and Gifts
Andrea Miller
Head Designer

419-947-3488

115 N. Main St., Mt. Gilead, OH 43338

www.marykflowers.com

4841 US Highway 42
Mt. Gilead, Ohio 43338

419-947-2391
www.jahnmonuments.com

(740)
396-
9333


